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Coalition looks to develop fuel cells using water from Lake Erie
By Chuck Soder, found on Crain’s Cleveland Business website
Cleveland soon might have a bus fueled by the wind, the sun and the water in Lake Erie.

A coalition financed by a $310,000 Cleveland Foundation grant is in the process of designing an electrolyzer that eventually might be used as part of a fueling station for a bus powered by fuel cells.

The group of private and public organizations is working to acquire more money to build the rest of the fueling station. If they finish it by May 2010, technology products and services company United Technologies Corp. of Hartford, Conn., has agreed to loan them a free fuel cell bus for an unspecified length of time.

The station most likely will be located near the Great Lakes Science Center. The center’s wind turbine and solar panels would be used to power the electrolyzer, which would separate hydrogen atoms from Lake Erie water. Those atoms would be used to power the bus’s fuel cells.

Members of the team — which includes NASA Glenn Research Center, the Ohio Aerospace Institute, the Greater Cleveland Regional Transit Authority, Cleveland State University, Parker Hannifin Corp. of Mayfield Heights and others — believe the visibility of the project will help educate the public about fuel cells, said Paul Prokopius, program manager.

“It’s going to get an awful lot of attention,” he said.

The members plan to commercialize the electrolyzer, and if they succeed in building the fuel cell station they’ll help other cities build similar ones. The group also aims to eventually create other clean energy products.
